Green Historical Society Board of Trustees Minutes

July 29, 2010
On July 29, 2010, the Board of Trustees for the Green Historical Society met at the pavilion behind the Torok Senior Center in Green.  Renee Summers, Sharon Haydu, Susan Ridgeway, and Staci Schweikert were in attendance.
Minutes of the prior Board Meeting on May 6, 2010 were not available.

Sharon Haydu, Treasurer of the Society, gave a report on the state of the Societies finances.

Discussion then began on the following topics.

Format of Board Meetings

A discussion about having open or closed board meetings began.  Renee Summers will ask our attorney what limitations should and must be placed on our meetings as a 501(c)(3).  A motion was made by Susan Ridgeway to hold board meetings open to the public.  The motion was seconded by Staci Schweikert and was followed by a unanimous vote.  

Meeting Dates/Schedule

A lengthy discussion about the format and content of board meetings and general meetings ensued.  A motion was made by Staci Schweikert and seconded by Sharon Haydu to have a general meeting with a speaker or activity every other month and to hold board meetings to attend to business matters in the months in between the general meetings.  
A tentative meeting schedule was adopted as follows:

January – General Meeting – elections

February – Board Meeting

March – General Meeting with speaker/activity

April – Board Meeting

May – General Meeting with speaker/activity

June– Board Meeting

July – General Meeting with speaker/activity

August– Board Meeting

September– General Meeting with speaker/activity

October– Board Meeting

November – General Meeting with speaker/activity

December – Board Meeting

It was noted that the tentative future activities requested in the June general meeting may need to be rescheduled to fit this new schedule.  

Corporation and 501(c)(3) Status

A final version of the corporation paperwork is needed.   Also an update on the 501(c)(3) status and paperwork is also needed.  Renee Summers will ask for the final paperwork from our attorney and will disseminate same to all Trustees.
Vender’s License

A discussion about the need for a vender’s license if we intend to sell goods began.  A motion to obtain a vender’s license was made by Susan Ridgeway.  The motion was seconded by Staci Schweikert and a unanimous vote followed.

Veteran’s Memorial

The Veteran’s Memorial paver fundraiser was discussed.  A motion to purchase a 12x12 paver with text only for $200 was made by Staci Schweikert.  The motion was seconded by Sharon Haydu and a unanimous vote followed.

Accounting

A brief discussion about our taxes and accounting was begun.  It was agreed further investigation into the options and advantages in seeking professional representation should continue.

Meeting Locations

A motion to meet at the Torok Senior Center for all Board and general meetings was made by Staci Schweikert.  The motion was seconded by Susan Ridageway and a unanimous vote followed.
Steering Committee 

Staci Schweikert gave a brief Steering Committee update.  The hold status of Walnut Woods, preliminary HPC recommendation of the Heiss House, and the application work-in-progress status of the Aultman Schoolhouse and the Long-Beasley House were all discussed.  Staci Schweikert estimated that the cost to prepare each application is between $20-30.  A discussion regarding distributing the Green Our Heritage, Our Home books to potential property owners was tabled at the request of Renee Summers.
Cat’s Meow

Renee Summers gave an update on the status of the project.  Renee has submitted a list of 13 property names to the Cat’s Meow to secure exclusive rights to the properties.  A discussion of the first properties to be produced and the schedule and quantity of properties to be produced occurred.  The cost of the properties produced was discussed and the possible pricing and potential profit.  It was determined that further analysis of the potential profit, market, and sales outlets needs to be investigated before the project begins.  
Other Fundraising Projects

It was determined that discussion of future fundraising projects will be tabled until the scope of the Cat’s Meow project is determined.

Books

A brief discussion of the status of the availability of the ‘Green Our Heritage, Our Home’ books occurred.  The age and accuracy of the books was discussed.  Susan Ridgeway mentioned the need for an updated book.  A short discussion of the merits of distributing the book to historic home owners and potential new members occurred.  No action was taken.  

Unpaid Membership

A brief discussion of the quantity of unpaid memberships, state of the economy, and actions taken by other historical societies occurred.  No action was taken.

Respectfully submitted,

Staci Schweikert

Secretary

